



BUSA General Committee 2025-26

The BUSA General Committee meeting 19th January 2026

Via Google Meet, 19:00 - 1930

Karen Rawson KR Dan Flood DF Kate Wharmby KW Jamie Edwards JE Neil Collingridge NC
George Atwell GA Freya Mason FM James Gifford JG Jack Dolder JD Lucy Cox LC Will Fearn
WF

| | <u>Item</u> | <u>Lead</u> |
|----|--|--------------------|
| 1. | Apologies for Absence Notified: Ollie Meadowcroft OM Jess Beecher JB Tanyel Mustafa TM Isobel Hedley Fenn IHF Ella Nichols EN Lottie Holland LH Henry Collins HC Tom Edwards TE Alexander Inchbald AI | KR |
| 2. | Chair <ul style="list-style-type: none">• RTYC Carmela Cup and RLYC Macnamara's Bowl-for a BUSA team RTYC will give a 50% discount and DF will send out an email. FM will promote this and KR is waiting for details to post on website from Jack Fenwick• BUSA Code of Conduct - reminder and amendment Proposed Amended BUSA Standing Orders The proposal was to remove the word gross and this was passed. This will be voted on at the AGM• Meetings will move to Tuesday from the next meeting• AGM date to be announced soon and committee to look at replacements for next year if not intending to stay on. | DF |
| 3. | Vice-Chair Update <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Still no response from Andrew Simpson• Discussion to be had with Ksail regarding the partnership moving forward.• UKTRA are running how to run an event on the 27th March and KR to email information out and post on social media. | FM |
| 4. | President Update <ul style="list-style-type: none">• If KSail are involved in any BUSA event we are to post their link for ONB. | NC |
| 5. | Vice-President Update <ul style="list-style-type: none">• No update | GA |
| 6. | Development Officer Update | JD |

| | | |
|-----|--|-----|
| | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> A meeting is arranged with the exec team at 19-00 on 10th February to discuss opening the development fund | |
| 7. | Fleet Racing Officer Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Bids are to open next week The proposal from the last AGM is to be relooked at so it can bulletproof for BUCS before resubmitting at the AGM 2026 | KW |
| 8. | Team Racing Officer Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No update | IHF |
| 9. | Keelboating Officer Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> NC gave the update, Mason is doing his final year as coach and handing over to a new coach which will occur additional accommodation costs but this will be worth it. Ribs are still trying to be sourced from the RYA As we are running 2 events this year, work is still being done on the finer details Numbers are up on last year | EN |
| 10. | Match Racing Officer Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No update | TE |
| 11. | Bucs Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Can all discipline officers keep checking their emails as we get closer to championships | TM |
| 12. | RYA Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No update | JB |
| 13. | Media Officer Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No update | WF |
| 14. | Scottish Rep Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Semester 2 is very busy with 2 qualifiers and a few events. SSS women's, entries opening soon and SSS champs which is open to all on 20-22 March-entries close 20th Jan | JG |
| 15. | Northern Area Chair Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Queens are now members of the area and have been introduced. All their details are posted on the website JG is to send details of their open events over to JE for him to share with the area. | JE |
| 16. | Eastern Area Chair Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No update | AI |
| 17. | Midlands Area Chair Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Planning qualifiers but all going well | LC |

| | | |
|-----|--|----|
| 18. | Southern Area Chair Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No update | LH |
| 19. | Western Area Chair Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No update | OM |
| 20. | Secretary Update <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No update | KR |
| 21. | AOB <ul style="list-style-type: none"> NC has engraved the Match trophy and this will be delivered to Weymouth, 2 yachting trophies have been engraved but still missing the Welsh trophy which GA has and the Coastal trophy which FM is checking with Southampton For BUSA team, all trophies are held by winning teams of 2025. FM to send list to DF so these can all be collected prior to finals | DF |
| 22. | Next Meeting Date: 10 Th March 2026 | DF |